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Wind-in-the-Willows 


  Tuesday, January 10  

7:30 p.m.  
Ellicott Creek Fire Hall 
All Members Welcome 
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• Classified:  Page 7 
• Cans For Cubs/Snowflake:  Page 8 

Willow Ridge Civic Association 

www.wrca.info  



        
 
 I hope everyone had a happy, healthy, and safe holiday season, 

and best wishes for the new year. 

 At our meeting in December, Superintendent of 

Schools Anthony Day discussed the upcoming budget gap due in part 

to a decline in state aid and increased taxes.  A task force has been 

charged with making recommendations aimed at increasing reve-

nue; no decisions will be made until February.  Mr. Day's presentation 

was very informative and it gave those who attended an opportunity to 

address their concerns. 

 The WRCA is in need of your help!  We currently have an 

opening for one Board Member and a Junior Recreation Direc-

tor.  Anyone interested in becoming more involved in the neighbor-

hood, please contact any Board Member.  

 On a final note, a special thanks goes out to Bob Foladare, 

Patty Daddario, John Valkowich, and Pat Land for their contribu-

tions over the past two years. 

 Please check the newsletter for information on the CERT Pro-

gram, the 3rd Annual Wine Tasting, and the Snow Flake Dinner 

Dance.  

 

  Sincerely, 

 

 





N

UFFALOUFFALO 

EHABEHAB 

ROUPROUP 

    Buffalo Rehab Group Physical Therapy, PC   

  
 

  
 
 
  

 
  
  

 “Rehab with Results for >20 years” 
…5 Greater Buffalo locations, including service to… 

  
    Tonawandas/ Wheatfield/                          Amherst/ Clarence/ 
 Grand Island/ Niagara Falls:                             Lockport: 

       213-0772                             568-1251 

www.buffalorehab.com 

  

  

~ specializing in orthopedic/ sports medicine/ vestibular care 
~ also offering: spinal decompression (at PT prices!!!) 
                        : aquatic rehabilitation 
~ call today for an appointment w/ or w/o MD referral 

 
 

  

  

:  If, during the hustle of the season, you neglected to renew your WRCA mem-
bership for 2012, it is not too late! 
  
Please send your check for $15.00 to:  WRCA, PO Box 86, Amherst, NY 14226.  Be sure to help 
keep the directory up to date by letting us know if you have changed your address, telephone, e-
mail and include names of children living in your home. 
  
You can also pay by logging on to the WRCA website, wrca.info and pay via PayPal. 
  

Either method will keep the Wind-In-The-Willows coming to your home in 2012 and ensure you 
receive the 2012 WRCA Directory. 
  
Many thanks to all who have renewed their membership!  We appreciate your support for WRCA!! 
 
 
 

 
 
 

A Year Long Value  
for only $15.00  

To Submit Articles for the Wind-in-the-Willows, 
email:  
wiweditor@gmail.com and be sure to put witw in 
the subject box; or place signed articles in porch 
box at 221 North Brier Road.  The deadlines for 
each month are located in the left margin on the 
front page of the newsletter.  

 





Joseph R. 
Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest 
Working Realtor” 

“RESTORATIVE HEALING YOGA” 
 350 Greenhaven Terrace,    

Tonawanda, NY 14150               

(716) 836-3287 
 


••••
••••
••••
••••
••••
••••























Providing Professional Landscaping 
Services for All Seasons 

 
Services include: 

• Landscape Design and Installation 

• Spring & Fall Lawn Clean-Up 

• Tree & Shrub Trimming 

• Landscape Renovation 

• Weekly Lawn Cutting 

• Snow Plowing 
 

Call Frederick Nugent or Rebecca 
Scamurra at 716.731.2287 for a  

Free Estimate! 



 

Sympathy 
 Residents of Manor Oak Drive and all of Willow Ridge lost 
the best neighbor and greatest friend when Ed Rarick passed away 
shortly before Thanksgiving.  Right up until the time Ed became ill, 
he and Lorraine could be seen caring for their impeccable home.  Ed 
was friendly to everyone and will be missed terribly. 
 Ed's two sons and their families also live in Willow Ridge; 
Jeff and Joanie live on Willow Green and Ed and Debbie live on N. 
Sweetwood with their two sons.  Ed and Lorraine's daughter Lisa 
and her family live in Austin, Texas but are home often.  Having Ed 
for my neighbor for last 22 years has been a blessing for me and my 
family. Many friends and neighbors extend their sincere sympathy to 
all the family.   







 
If a major disaster struck Willow Ridge today, 
would you be prepared?  Learn basic skills to 
keep your family and your neighbors safe 
with free training from the Community Emer-
gency Response Team (CERT). 
 A new class of CERT training, designed spe-
cifically for Willow Ridge residents, will be 
forming in February 2012.  
During this multi-session training course, 
you'll learn a variety of skills to keep you safe 
in the event of a disaster. Those skills include 
basic first aid, emergency preparedness, fire 
safety, and more. 
 For more information, please contact Jim 
Cwierley at 525-1893 or  
willow.ridge.cert@gmail.com. 

 







 












 
   
   

 

Be prepared for 
disasters with 
CERT training!!  

This may have been the toughest year to judge.  It is an inexact science and we may have missed some deserv-
ing ones along the way.  Congratulations to everyone!  The neighborhood never looked better.  I hope every-
one enjoyed the displays as much as we did.  Congratulations to the following 25 winners of $ 10 Gift Certifi-
cates to Willow Ridge Convenient. Congratulations, Neil Cuomo.   
The 25 winners: 

51 AMBERWOOD DRIVE 
1100 CHESTNUT RIDGE 
276 DENROSE DRIVE 
748 EDGEWATER 
25 KAYMAR 
492 KAYMAR 
694 KAYMAR 
43 MANOR OAK 

HONORABLE MENTION:   Amberwood: 3,20,28,91,131,139, Beaumont: 2,77, Black Spruce: 26,33,34,49, Brookpark: 
37,46  Button Bush: 19, Chestnut Ridge: 1030,  Dalewood: 13,123,  Denrose: 269,281,289,327,348,411 Edgewater: 
733,752,759.779,821,832,868 Elderwood: 12,28  Grasspointe: 47,103,111 Hubbardston: 100,112 Jeanmoor: 17,61,153  
Jonathan: 15,57, Kaymar: 89,208,384,493,501,574,669,701,733,734 Manor Oak: 50,85 Maricrest: 20,31,49,50,55 North 
Brier: 41,66,72,114132,184,245, Parkhaven: 82,87,114,175,183,190,207,214,215 Peppertree: 305,  Red Maple:  4,36,37, 
Rockdale Ct: 241 Rockdale: 50,99,114,122,209  Roundwood: 23,  Rumson: 38, S Ellicott Creek:  293,301,619  Sweet-
wood: 44,56,104 Sweetwood North: 16,28,52,71 Westcliffe: 5,12,35,44,59 Willow Green 
6,35,36,130,142,197,198,210,216,221,233,269,270,290,324,359,366,414,456,468   Willow Lane Court:  9,28, Willow Lane: 
101,102 Willow Ridge: 204,250,295,336,396,402 

85 MANOR OAK 
13 MARICREST 
90 NORTH BRIER 
213 NORTH BRIER 
216 NORTH BRIER 
237 NORTH BRIER 
290 PEPPERTREE 
47 ROUNDWOOD COURT 

443 S. ELLICOTT CREEK 
609 S. ELLICOTT CREEK 
627 S. ELLICOTT CREEK 
20 SWEETWOOD DRIVE 
80 SWEETWOOD DRIVE NORTH 
28 WESTCLIFFE DRIVE 
136 WILLOW GREEN DRIVE 
450 WILLOW GREEN DRIVE 
11 WILLOW LANE COURT 



 

WRCA Minutes 
December  14, 2011  

The meeting was called  to order at 
7:35M, by President Ed Goetz.  Board 
members present: Ed Goetz, Pat Land, 
Karen Tyno, Mark Hammer, Dawn 
Cwierley.  Board Members excused: 
Rick VonLangen, Patty Daddario, Bob 
Foladare.  Board members - absence 
unexcused: John Valkwitch, Carole 
Zaffron.  Community attendees: Mike 
Morrow, Rick Densha, Eryn Denesha,  
Kathy Land, Debbie Goetz, Sandy 
Radens, John Radens, Jim Prentice, 
Robert Reid, Denise Kaufman, Kevin 
Schnirl, Tony Day, Tom Halter, Lynn 
Getzin, Connie Halovics, Neil Cuomo, 
Jack Mennes, Andrea Mennes, Barb 
Stewart, Dave Stewart. 
Agenda - Order of business: 
Guest Speaker:  Anthony Day Superin-
tendent of Sweet Home Schools , gave 
a presentation of the problems and is-
sues Sweet Home Schools will face in 
the coming years. His 35 minute pres-
entation focused on the lack of state 
aid  for SHCSD,  budget constraints 
and attempts to rectify the approxi-
mately $3.3 million  dollar shortfall 
being faced for the coming year. Mr. 
Day also talked about possible solu-
tions the  board of education is work-
ing on to close the budget gap.  He 
stressed that no decisions have been 
made yet, and there will be open com-
munity sessions for your input on the 
issues. Mr. Day  then proceeded to 
field questions from the audience for 
approximately 20 minutes. the WRCA 
Board of Directors sincerely thanks 
Mr. Day for his time. 
President’s Report: Ed would like to 
thank Jack Baker and Barry Moir and 
their neighbors for lighting and deco-
rating the  Christmas tree at the en-
trance to Willow Ridge at Sweetwood 
Drive and Willow Ridge. They have 
been doing this for about 30 years. 
Approval of Secretary’s minutes: 
motion made by Mark Hammer sec-
onded by Karen Tyno, board approval 
followed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Ed Goetz report-
ing for Rick VonLangen - expenses for 
November were $118.00, income was: 
$2862.00 leaving an account balance 
of: $12,121. Pat Land made a motion 
to approve, Dawn Cwierley seconded  
board approval was unanimous. 
Old Business:   The WRCA is looking 
for a resident to fill the open post of 
Junior Recreation director.  If anyone 
is interested please contact President 
Ed Goetz.  The CERT program is mov-
ing forward, if anyone is interested 
please contact  Dawn Cwierley. 
New Business:  Neil Cuomo  placed 
the following names in nomination for 
the WRCA open Board of Director 
positions: Jim Cwierley, Debbie Goetz, 
Connie Holovics. There is still one  
vacant board spot to be nominated for 
if interested contact Neil. 
Committee Reports:  
A. Wine Tasting - Chairmen Jim Pren-
tice reports it will be held on Saturday 
January 28th, 2012 at Classics - $25.00 
per ticket includes wine tastings,  beer, 
pop, and food. Tickets are available by 
contacting Jim/MaryEllen Prentice, 
Pat/Kathy Land, Ed/ Debbie Goetz. 
Proceeds will benefit WRCA and the 
Willow Ridge Elementary School play-
ground fund. 
 

B.  Snow Flake Dinner Dance:  no 
report - Chairperson Carole Zaffron 
was absent. 
C. Christmas Lighting contest:  
Chairmen Neil Coumo reports that 
he and his judging committee will 
be touring the neighborhood the 
weekend of December 16,17,18. 
Community Open Forum: Tom Hal-
ter asked the board to address the 
graffiti issue on the bridge over the 
990 which is part of the  Ellicott 
Creek walking path. Ed Goetz will 
contact the town for help and Mr. 
Day pledged SHCSD  student in-
volvement in helping to with this 
issue. A member brought up the 
concern of the sidewalks being 
plowed (or lack of) by Home Depot 
and the property owners Benchmark 
Development, Mark Hammer will 
contact Benchmark in an effort to 
resolve the issue. 
Adjournment: With no further is-
sues on the agenda a motion was 
made by Pat Land and seconded by 
Mark Hammer to adjourn at 
9:15PM. 
Respectfully submitted, Pat Land 

for Patty Daddario 

 
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Classified  
 Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge Civic Association members free of charge.  Please print or type 
your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the envelope) and include your address and phone number.  Classified 
is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiweditor@gmail.com.    

Sweet Home Central School District 
of Amherst and Tonawanda 
Willow Ridge Elementary School   
480 Willow Ridge Drive  • Amherst, New York 14228 
(716) 250-1575  Fax  (716) 250-1585 

 

Dear Neighbors, 
 
Willow Ridge Elementary School is asking for your help.  We are on the lookout for used children’s books (ages 4-11). 
If you have books that you would like to donate to the school and the students we would happily accept them.  You could 
deliver them to the school between 8 a.m. and 3 p.m. or if you wish the books could be collected from your house!  Thank 
you for your consideration.  Please feel to call the school at 250-1575 if you’d like to donate or if you have any questions. 
Sincerely,  David Lovering,  Principal 

For Sale 

 Household:  Antique Cedar Chest 
– good condition, $100.  Contact 
Judy at 691-7159. 
  

For Rent 
The Native Sun Resort in Lauderdale by the Sea, Florida.  One bedroom, 
2 baths, sleeps up to 6, full kitchen, patio, maid service.  On the beach, 
heated pool, sauna, Jacuzzi, gas grills, laundry, singles tennis court, put-
ting green, shuffleboard on site.  March 31—April 7, 2012 and April 7-
14, 2012.  Will rent one week or two.  $1200.00/wk. To view property 
visit www.nativesunresort.com.  For questions or to rent call 691-9197.    
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
Cub Scout Pack 173 will be holding 

our annual pop can/bottle collection 

drive on Saturday, January 7, 2012 

from 10am—1pm.  Money earned 

from the returns will be donated to 

a charitable organization to be de-

termined at a later date.  On Satur-

day, January 7, please leave your 

NY stamped returnable cans & bot-

tles in a plastic bag on your front 

porch or driveway.  Our scouts and their parents will be coming 

around to pick them up between the hours of 10am and 

1pm.  You can also deliver them to 27 Jonathan Place, or call 691

-8713 to arrange a pickup.  Only NY stamped returnable pop/beer 

cans & bottles will be accepted (no recyclables or wine/liquor 

bottles).  Last year’s drive enabled us to donate $500 for a path-

way brick in Roswell Park’s Walk of Life & Garden of Hope.  An 

additional $200 was donated to the North Tonawanda Red Jackets 

(Don Miller Park).  
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